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Chapter 1631

Charlie was already a little numb to Elsa’s unrelenting show of love.

So he only regarded Elsa as joking with him, so he changed the subject and asked her:
“By the way, where did your cousin Delon pedal his bicycle?”

Elsa pouted her lips in disappointment. She also knew that Charlie had been avoiding
her on emotional issues all the time, so she had become accustomed to Charlie’s
attitude. Seeing him turn the topic off, she followed him and said: ” I heard that he has
arrived in Jinhai this morning, but I heard that he slept under the bridge at night and he
has a cold.”

Charlie smiled faintly and said: “When he rides to Aurous Hill, his physical fitness should
be able to move forward a lot.”

Elsa chuckled: “Actually, your punishment like this is also a good thing for him. My
cousin is usually arrogant and domineering. He often makes trouble for the family, but
he has never suffered any losses before, so I don’t have a long memory, believe this.
After this time, he will constrain a little.”

Charlie nodded slightly: “If it wasn’t for your face, I would have to ask him to swallow the
jade pendant during the birthday banquet, and let him have another operation to take it
out. For such a person, the scar will be healed and forget the pain. , He will realize what
is unforgettable by cutting the scar again.”

Elsa looked at Charlie: “Knowing that you are looking at my face, you let him go. After
my cousin arrives in Aurous Hill, I will take him to invite you to dinner, and let him toast
you to apologize.”



Charlie waved his hand: “It’s okay to eat toast or something, let him reform in Aurous
Hill honestly. If he performs well, maybe he can be sent back in advance. If he does not
perform well, I can extend the deadline at any time.”

Elsa pursed her lips and said, “Don’t you always be so strict. If we really get together in
the future, he is your brother-in-law. Although he is a cousin, he is also your
brother-in-law!”

Charlie shook his head helplessly: “You have this one all day long…”

“Hehe.” Elsa said with a smile: “Who makes me like you? Anyway, I’m always ready. If
you figure it out someday, please find me anytime!”

Charlie ignored her. He looked up at the big screen and said, “Hey, it seems that our
flight has already started to board first-class and business-class passengers. Let’s go.”

Elsa gave a hum, and while standing up to pack her luggage, she asked casually: “Did
you tell Claire that we will go back together today?”

Charlie nodded: “I said that on WeChat last night.”

Elsa asked with a smile: “She was not jealous at first, right?”

“Why would she be jealous?” Charlie said: “She knew that I was attending your
grandma’s birthday banquet, so I told her directly that you just want to come back, and
you booked the ticket for me.”

Elsa smiled and nodded: “Then did you tell Claire that you gave my grandma a fan
worth tens of millions?”

“No.” Charlie said: “Don’t tell Claire about this. She doesn’t know my relationship with
Chairman Gu.”

“I know.” Elsa said seriously: “Don’t worry, I will definitely not tell her.”

Charlie relaxed, and the two got on the plane first from the VIP boarding gate.



The two seats in the first class were next to each other. Elsa chose a window position,
and Charlie sat beside her.

After boarding the plane, Claire called Charlie and asked with a smile, “Husband, are
you on the plane?”

“Going.” Charlie said, “It will take off in twenty minutes.”

Claire asked again: “Elsa is with you, right?”

“Yes.” Charlie nodded: “Sitting next to me.”

Claire said, “Then you have to take care of her.”

Charlie said helplessly: “I don’t fly the plane. The flight attendant takes care of
everyone’s food and drink along the way. What can I take care of her…”

Elsa deliberately approached the phone and said with a smile: “You can hug me when
the plane encounters a turbulence, lest I be thrown out…”

Claire thought that Elsa was just joking, so she smiled and said, “You should buckle
your seat belt, otherwise what if Charlie doesn’t have time to hug you?”

Chapter 1632

Elsa smiled: “I know!”

Claire smiled and said, “It happens that I have nothing to do today. I will drive to the
airport to pick you up in a while.”

“Okay!” Elsa said with a smile: “Then my big beautiful girl will have a hard time running!”

Claire smiled and said, “What are you doing so politely with me? Besides, it’s not to pick
you up alone, but also to pick up Charlie.”

Elsa said: “Okay, you are to pick up Charlie, right?”



Claire smiled and said, “Yes!”

“Okay, okay.” Elsa said helplessly: “If you can pick me up on the way, I’m already very
satisfied!”

Claire said, “Then I won’t tell you anymore. See you at the airport later!”

“It is Okay.”

……

After two hours of flight, the plane landed smoothly at Aurous Hill Airport.

Charlie and Elsa came out of the airport together and saw Claire waiting here.

After seeing Claire for a few days, Charlie missed it very much. Seeing that Claire was
wearing a long and slender coat, she was slim and had an extraordinary temperament.

In the past few days, Claire also missed Charlie very much.

After all, when the two got married, they had never been apart for such a long time.

She doesn’t feel much about living together every day, but when one of them is not
around, she can feel the feeling of discomfort and the feeling of constantly missing in
her heart.

Seeing Charlie coming out of the exit, Claire hurried forward a few steps and gently
hugged him.

After hugging him for a few seconds, she hugged Elsa again.

Elsa was shocked by Claire’s initiative to embrace Charlie. She realized that her best
friend’s attitude towards Charlie seemed to have undergone some subtle changes.

However, she couldn’t analyze the specific changes.



Charlie didn’t expect that Claire would hug him directly in front of Elsa. Thinking about it,
his wife’s feelings for him seemed to have made some progress, which was a good
sign.

After Claire and Elsa hugged gently, she discovered that Charlie was carrying several
Hermes shopping bags, and asked in surprise: “Charlie, why do you buy so many
Hermes things?”

Charlie smiled and said, “I bought some gifts for you and your parents.”

Claire hurriedly said, “Oh, why buy such an expensive brand? Just buy some local
specialties…”

Charlie smiled and said, “Isn’t this making money? It is only natural to spend some
money on family.”

Claire said seriously: “You will spoil mother like this. You still don’t know who she is? If
you buy her such expensive things this time, her appetite will be even bigger next time.”

Charlie smiled slightly: “This time I mainly bought a limited-edition bag for you wife.
What I bought for Mom was all the ordinary styles that were used for distribution.”

Claire said distressedly: “Then you have to spend a lot of money this time…”

Charlie smiled and said, “Don’t worry about money all the time here. It’s easy to make
money anyway. Let’s go home first, and talk about it when we get home!”

Chapter 1633

Leaving the airport, Charlie drove Claire’s BMW and first sent Elsa back to the
Shangri-La Hotel.

On the way, Claire wanted to invite Elsa to live in her home again, but Elsa said nothing.

Although living in Tomson First Grade can be closer to Charlie, Elsa is also afraid of
Elaine and Jacob. These two people are really subverting the Three Views when they
fight. As an outsider, it is really embarrassing to watch from the sidelines.



Moreover, she always felt that the Willson family still had a time bomb.

That time bomb is Jacob’s first love, Meiqing.

Elaine still didn’t know about Meiqing’s affairs, and could be upset with Jacob. If she
knew this, she would have to fight directly at home.

Therefore, she felt that she should not go to Tomson to find awkwardness, and it would
be nice to live in Shangri-La.

Although staying in the hotel alone is a bit deserted, but fortunately, there is absolute
freedom and unrestrained activities, even if you toss the room and throw it there in the
morning, you will naturally get a clean and spotless room after returning.

So, she said she didn’t want to go to Tomson anymore.

After sending Elsa, Charlie and Claire went home together. Claire asked concerned:
“Charlie, have you been optimistic about Feng Shui for Miss Sara’s house?”

” I’m optimistic.” Charlie smiled: “Their whole family They are all very satisfied and gave
a five-star praise.”

Claire relaxed and said: “If people are satisfied, then we can be assured of the money.”

She said, she asked Charlie again: “You buy With so many Hermes, can’t you spend
less money?”

Charlie said truthfully: “A total of one million or so.”

“Ah? One million?!” Claire felt dizzy and exclaimed: ” Why are you so willing to spend
money to buy luxury goods and buy one million for family’s a year’s living expenses, but
not as much as one million?”

Charlie smiled and said, “Luxury, it must cost more money.”

Charlie pulled the car over and parked in the parking space on the side of the road, and
gave things to Claire from the back empty seat. He bought the Hermes limited edition



crocodile leather handbag and handed it to Claire’s arms. He smiled and said, “Open it
and take a look!”

Claire carefully opened the package and saw the beautifully crafted bag. , Exclaimed:
“The craftsmanship of this bag is really good and the leather is impeccable. This bag
costs a lot, right?” Charlie said: “The main reason is that this bag is more expensive,
more than 500,000 yuan.

“Oh my god,” Claire said nervously: “A bag is more than half a million? This is too
expensive!”

Charlie said with a smile: “My wife. Hermes limited edition items are not cheap, but don’t
think about it. Money is very expensive, because the Hermès limited edition bags are
very valuable and can even increase in value. If such bags are resold, they will cost at
least 600,000 to 700,000 yuan, or even higher.”

Claire said with some anxiety: “But this bag It’s too expensive, how can I be willing to
use it, and with my status I can’t afford such an expensive bag, or you can resell it!”

Charlie hurriedly said: “That’s OK! This is from me. How can you sell the gift I chose for
you?”

Then he said again: “My wife, you can use this bag with confidence. If it is worn out, we
will buy a new one. Now your husband, I am also in the eyes of high-ranking officials.
Master of Feng Shui, you, as my wife, do you use a bag of 500,000 yuan? If you don’t
use it, people may tell me what I will say in the future. They might say that Charlie is too
picky and earns so A lot of money, but not even willing to buy a better bag for his wife!”

Claire saw that Charlie insisted, and there was some truth in what he said. She sighed
and said gratefully: “husband, then I will listen to your words, thank you.”

Chapter 1634

Charlie remembered one thing and hurriedly said: “By the way, my wife, I will come back
this time and take a rest for a day or two, so I have to go to Japan as soon as possible. I
told you last time. There are also customers who have been urging me to go there.”



Claire nodded and asked him, “How long will it take? It’s more than half a month before
the Chinese New Year. Many units are preparing for holidays. If you want to take a rest,
wait for the next year.” Go back to work again.”

Charlie said with a smile: “I have promised people, how can we temporarily release the
pigeons at this time, but you can rest assured, it should be done in a few days, in fact,
Japan is not far away, and we fly directly from Aurous Hill. It’s not more than two hours.”

“Okay.” Claire nodded gently and said, “Then you must take care of yourself when you
arrive in Japan. If you are unfamiliar over there, don’t conflict with others. , So as not to
be bullied by the locals.”

“Okay!” Charlie said with a smile: “You still don’t know what your own husband’s current
ability is? I will definitely not let people bully me.”

Claire confessed to him. At a glance, he said: “I know you can fight, but you still have to
make money with peace after all.”

Charlie nodded, “Don’t worry, my wife, I will pay attention.”

Back to Tomson.

As soon as the car entered the villa yard, Elaine, who had removed the plaster, ran out
with joy.

She knew that Claire had gone to the airport to meet Charlie, so she had been waiting
for Charlie to return.

The reason why she looked forward to Charlie’s return was mainly that Charlie had
promised her that he would bring her a gift when he came back from Eastcliff.

After Charlie gave her a set of hundreds of thousands of caviar skincare products last
time, she has already valued him as a lavish son-in-law. Her guess, Charlie will
definitely prepare valuable gifts for her this time. She can’t wait any longer.

Seeing Charlie stepping out of the car, Elaine hurriedly greeted him with a smile, and
said cheerfully: “Oh my good son-in-law, you can count as coming back. Mom wants to
die for you these days!”



Charlie felt a little uncomfortable with Elaine’s flattering attitude.

Although Elaine had already changed a lot before, it was the first time to say such nasty
words.

At this time, Elaine continued: “You don’t know, Mom is worried about you these days.
You have never been far away. Mom is afraid that you will not be able to adapt to the
outside, eating and sleeping well. This has always been a thought in my heart!”

Charlie nodded and smiled: “Mom, thank you for your concern. I have had a good time
these past few days.”

“That’s good, that’s good!” Elaine breathed a sigh of relief. So she hurried to look in the
car secretly.

Because Charlie came back by car, it was impossible to take the gifts with him, so she
looked in the car to see if there were any gifts ready.

At this time, the Old Master Jacob also walked out, holding a string of unremarkable red
sandalwood beads in his hand, and said with a smile: “Oh, Charlie, you are back, how
have things been done in Eastcliff these days? How was it?”

Charlie smiled slightly: “Dad, things are going well for me.”

Jacob nodded: “It’s going to go well!”

Elaine caught a glimpse of some gift boxes in the back seat of the car, but the car
windows were covered with a film. Can’t see what it is, so she hurriedly asked: “Oh my
son-in-law, what are you putting in the back of this car? Is it a gift for us?”

Charlie nodded and smiled: “This time in Eastcliff, I have prepared some gifts for you
and dad.”

“Oh!” Elaine immediately beamed, and said excitedly: “You really deserve to be my
good son-in-law. You think about me all the time. Come out and show Mom, what gifts
have you bought for Mom!”

Chapter 1635



Seeing Elaine’s eager look, Charlie smiled lightly, opened the rear door and took out a
bunch of Hermes gift boxes from inside.

When Elaine saw so many Hermes, the whole person’s eyes suddenly widened, and
even gleamed twice!

She couldn’t help but exclaimed in excitement: “My God, it’s Hermès! Hermès bag is too
expensive. Charlie may not really be willing to buy it for me, but even a Hermès scarf
would cost tens of thousands!”

So she came to the front with excitement, covering her mouth excitedly and said: “Oh,
oh! It’s Hermes! My son-in-law, you are so willing! What did you buy from Hermes for
your mother?”

Charlie picked out a few gift boxes of different sizes, and handed them to Elaine, “Mom,
this big one is a Hermes bag. It matches your temperament. Do you like it?”

When Elaine heard that it was a bag, she jumped up in excitement!

“Oh! It’s really a bag! My good son-in-law! You are so willing to pay for mom!”

Elaine has always wanted a better bag, but for so many years, her best bag, that is, an
ordinary lv, looks like 15,000 one.

In her eyes, Hermès bags, which can only be carried at the level of ladies, can’t even be
touched by ordinary and second-class people. She dreams of carrying a Hermes on her
back, but she just dares Think about it, even if she had some money in her hands
before, she would have to spend more than 100,000 to 200,000 to buy a Hermes, she
would still be reluctant to bear it.

Unexpectedly, today Charlie actually gave her a Hermes bag!

This really gave her a huge surprise!

She hurriedly unpacked the Hermes package and took out the more than one hundred
thousand handbags from the inside. He smiled and said: “Mom, this bag is so beautiful!
Do you like it!”



After finishing speaking, he looked at Charlie and said with a flattering smile: “Oh my
son-in-law, you are so willing! You bought such an expensive bag for mom!”

Charlie smiled slightly: “You like it.”

“I like it, I like it so much!” Elaine excitedly held it in her arms, and sighed: “I was really
blind before, and I didn’t see that my good son-in-law has such great potential! Good
son-in-law, what happened before Son, don’t take it to heart!”

Charlie nodded lightly.

He knowns that such a world-class shrew like Elaine could be bought with only a little
profit, and he has already put her in order.

How could she fight her wits so many times, and send her to a detention center for a
few days.

But that’s fine, Elaine’s character is the kind of master who doesn’t suffer and doesn’t
know the evil in the world. After suffering a lot, her temper will naturally become more
honest.

Afterward, Charlie took out two small gift boxes, handed them to Elaine, and said,
“Mom, here are two more gifts, which are also for you.”

“Ah? There is mine?!” Elaine was excited to kneel down for Charlie.

Good guy, I don’t want to say that I gave a Hermes bag, but there are other gifts. My
son-in-law really looks more and more pleasing to the eye!

So she hurriedly took two gift boxes from Charlie and opened them one by one.

“Wow! Hermès scarf! It’s so beautiful! It’s cold now, so it can be wrapped around! This is
a lot of money, right?”


